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 SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME        AUGUST  28, 2022 

with Father John 

Eucharistic Adoration 
All Saints Church has Adoration every Wednesday from 8:30am—3:30pm.   

We invite anyone who has time to stop in for a visit with our Eucharistic Lord. 
 

We ask that at least 2 people be present with our Lord over the course of the day. If you have signed 

up for an hour, but cannot be present, please call a friend or try to find someone who can be there for 

you. If you can commit to an hour each week, see Sr. Michaeleen or call the office. Even if you are not signed up, 

you are welcome to come any time, for any amount of time, whether it’s an hour or only a few minutes. 

Today’s readings remind us of a chief virtue that 

characterizes the Christian steward: humility. This is 

a virtue that is widely thought of as a form of self-

abasement. But that understanding is off the mark. 

Humility is simply the awareness of who (and Whose) 

we truly are.  

On one hand, we are children of the Most High God 

who loved us into existence; children whose Father sent His son to die for our sins, children who, by virtue of our 

Baptism, have the Holy Trinity dwelling within us. On the other hand, we are children who are completely dependent 

on God for our very existence and for every breath we take. The Christian steward lives with an awareness of these 

two realities — our great dignity as sons and daughters of God, and our total dependence on Him for all that we are 

and all that we have been given. 

Our First Reading, from Sirach, instructs, “What is too sublime for you, seek not, into things beyond your strength 

search not.” As Christian stewards, aware of our total dependence on God, we must be content with “being little.” We 

recognize that all that we have and all that we are is an unmerited gift from God. All bragging rights belong to Him, 

not us. 

Our Lord speaks of true humility and the kind of outlook that goes along with it in our Gospel passage from Luke. 

While at a dinner party in the home of one of the leading Pharisees, Jesus observes the guests at the party jockeying 

for the most prestigious spots at the table.  

He takes the opportunity to tell a parable (which sounds amazingly like the real-life situation that is happening at the 

very dinner party Christ is attending. Our Lord really has a wonderful sense of humor!) He says if you get invited to, 

say, a wedding banquet, not to take a place of honor at the table. He warns that a more distinguished guest might 

arrive and then embarrassment would ensue as you have to make your way to a less prestigious spot.  

In sharing this parable, Jesus has in mind much more than an etiquette lesson. He is reminding us that all glory 

belongs to God. The visual image He offers in having to slink down to a lower seat at the table points out how silly we 

are when we forget to give God the credit for our blessings and talents. Jesus says, “Everyone who exalts himself will 

be humbled, but the one who humbles himself will be exalted.” When we live in humility — recognizing that all we 

have is gift from God and using those gifts to serve Him and others, then God “exalts” us, by filling us with even more 

of Himself and His grace. 

Jesus goes on to encourage us to actively seek to serve and share our blessings with people facing circumstances 

that would make it impossible for them to offer us any worldly advantage or prestige — people who are in poverty or 

have disabilities or infirmities of any kind. "When you hold a lunch or a dinner, do not invite your friends or your 

brothers or your relatives or your wealthy neighbors, in case they may invite you back and you have repayment. 

Our attitude and how we serve and share should be centered on true humility — recognizing that we are all “little” 

ones in the eyes of God. We are all His children; brothers and sisters invited to our Father’s heavenly banquet.  



MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS FOR 
ALL SAINTS & OUR LADY  

Saturday, August 27 

4:30 pm All Saints (Fr. A) - Carl & Carol Jodarski †  

5:00 pm Our Lady (Fr. T) - Scott & Justine Lietz †  

Sunday, August 28 

7:30 am All Saints (Fr. J) - All Saints Parish Family  

8:00 am Our Lady (Fr. T) -  Don and Nick Lueptow †  

10:00 am All Saints (Fr. J) -  Michael Ford †  

10:00 am Our Lady (Fr. T) - Our Lady Parish Family  

Monday, August 29 - No Mass at either parish 

Tuesday, August 30 

8:00 am All Saints - Charlotte Klatt †  

No Mass at Our Lady of the Lake 

Wednesday, August 31 

8:00 am All Saints -  Ed & Dolores Bella †  

8:00 am - Our Lady - Heather Benesh  †  

Thursday, September 1 

9:15 am All Saints -  Clarence & Irene Mathia † 

No Mass at Our Lady of the Lake 

Friday, September 2 

8:00 am All Saints - Dec’d members of the Sametz Family †  

8:00 am Our Lady - Nolan Wallenfang†  

Saturday, September 3 

8:00 am Our Lady - Fr. Wally Kasuboski † 

4:30 pm All Saints (Fr. T) - All Saints Parish Family 

5:00 pm Our Lady (Fr. A) -  Donald Wargula † 

Sunday, September 4 

7:30 am All Saints (Fr. T) - Ann Young † 

8:00 am Our Lady (Fr. A) - Our Lady Parish Family 

10:00 am All Saints (Fr. T) - Ken & Gretchen Thomas † 

10:00 am Our Lady (Fr. A) - Pat Green † 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE ALL 
SAINTS & OUR LADY  

Saturday 

September 3 

All Saints 

4:30 pm 

Our Lady 

5:00 pm 

Lector Ruth Jodarski Jim Mueller 

Eucharistic  

Ministers 

Jim Jodarski 

Beth Nighbor 
Bev Teachout 

Ushers  
Ray & Susan 

Radis 

Sunday 

September 4 

All Saints 

7:30 am 

Our Lady 

8:00 am 

Lector Dennis Klak Mark Kramer 

Eucharistic  

Ministers 

Dirk & Deena  

Verheyen 
Rita Thrasher 

Ushers  
Roger Washkovick 

John Roesch, Jr. 

Sunday 

September 4 

All Saints 

10:00 am 

Our Lady 

10:00 am 

Lector Debra Dowen Shirley Patin 

Eucharistic  

Ministers 

Gretchen Derleth 

Bob Markofski 
Bobbie Erdmann 

Ushers  
Hal & Sheila  

Pohlman 

MEMORIAL LIGHTS FOR THIS WEEK   

All Saints Sanctuary Lamp 
burns in memory of the  

deceased members of the 
Martin & Kujawa Families 

 
 
 
 

Our Lady Sanctuary Lamp 
burns for special  

intentions for  
Bowie Indiana Galster 

 
 

Our Lady Parish Picnic - Sun 8/28 - 11:00 am 

1st Day of School All Saints Catholic School - Wed 8/31 

Parish Advisory Council - Thur 9/1 - 5:30pm - All Saints 
           Large meeting room 

We welcome our students and teachers back for a 

new year of school! A couple of things to note:   

Now that school is in session, Mass on Thursdays 

at All Saints will be at 9:15 am  instead of 8:00.   

SCRIP will now be available at the school office 

during the week. (As always, SCRIP is also 

available after all weekend Masses at All Saints.) 

This Week Only 

 Our Lady of the Lake:  NO Mass on Tuesday or 

Thursday 

 All Saints: Mass at 8:00am on Tuesday and NO 

evening adoration or confessions on Tuesday 



NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Up to $2 MILLION MATCH  
 

    Pledged-    $814,112        

 Matching Pledge-    $814,112      Matching Pledge Goal- $2,000,000 

Matching Pledge Total $1,628,224    Left to Match-                  $1,185,888 

All Saints Capital Campaign 

$ 7,655,732.80  raised as of  

August 23, 2022! 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Our Lady of the Lake Annual Parish Picnic 

This Sunday, August 28th, after the 

10:00 am Mass. Kutz Kustom Hog 

Roasting is back by unanimous demand 

for the main entree. Drinks will be 

provided by the parish. Bring a favorite 

dessert or salad to share! Sign up sheets are on the 

kitchen counter. Bring your family and your friends; all 

are welcome. we hope to see you there!  

Attention Eucharistic Ministers and Lectors at All 

Saints - We’ll soon be putting together the schedule for  

Oct-Nov-Dec. This will include All Saints Day and the 

Immaculate Conception (vigils at 6pm, morning Mass at 

9:15) as well as Christmas and New Year’s Eve/Day. 

Christmas falls on a Sunday this year; there will be 2 

Masses on Christmas Eve and 2 on Christmas Morning. 

Please check your schedules and let the office know of 

any preferences or conflicts by Sep. 9. Not on the 

schedule but interested in becoming a weekend lector or 

minister? Contact Sr. Michaeleen or the church office. 

Training is necessary for those starting in either of these 

ministries.  Thank you! 

A CELEBRATION OF LIFE SAVE THE DATE!  
 

Celebrating the “good works” of the Women’s Care 
Center And Our Lady of Hope Clinic: Mark your 

calendars to join us: Saturday, October 15th; St Francis 
Xavier Fellowship Hall in Cross Plains; Starting at 5:30.  

 

An evening of fun, food, fellowship, and inspiration with: 

 Live piano music  Dessert run 
 Keynote speaker, Steve Karlen, of 40 Days for Life  

 Delicious catered meal and an open bar.  
 

Here is the link to reserve your spot:  
https://forms.gle/B5GBiKqRP1CABRY46.  

HEALING MASS - We invite you to join us Sunday, 

September 11 at 1:00 PM for a healing Mass. We are all 

in need of God’s healing whether it be physical, 

emotional, or spiritual. This Mass will include the 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick, and it does fulfill 

the Sunday Mass obligation. Transportation will be 

available for anyone who needs a ride. Please call the 

office at 361-5252, Tue. - Fri. 8am - 4pm with your 

name, address, and phone number. 

Across the Diocese of 
Madison, there is a tangible 
longing for … COMMUNITY 
Joyful Fellowship with 
Other Catholics 
 

As disciples of the Risen 
Lord Jesus we desire real fellowship with other 
committed Catholics, so as to find strength and support 
to live the Christian life. 
 

We believe that the Into the Deep strategic planning 
process will help us to achieve this vision of a brighter 
future and a more vibrant local Church, but this process 
will require the participation and engagement of every 
Catholic in the Diocese of Madison. We would love to 
have you walk with us.  
 

To stay informed about where God is leading us, please 
sign up for our email newsletter! And may God help all 
of us to follow Him...into the deep!  https://bit.ly/3P82vh8 

Men of All Saints and Our 

Lady of the Lake, please 

mark your calendar. That 

Man is You (TMIY) will 

begin Wed., September 14 

at 5:30AM in the All Saints Social Hall. Please join us for 

breakfast, a video and some lively discussion. This year, 

TMIY will feature 10 different speakers.  

CCW National Convention Women of All Saints and 

Our Lady of the Lake: Registration for the National 

Council of Catholic Women (NCCW) Convention in 

Minneapolis, November 2-5, 2022 is open until Oct. 1st 

and space is limited. Join us for inspiring speakers, 

liturgies and meeting other faith-filled women. Contact 

Sue Koch at 920-361-0853 for more information. You 

can also register online at  www.nccw.org  

Baptism - Lucie Vivian Pierce, daughter of Greg & 

Taylor (Clark) Pierce, was baptized at All Saints Church 

on Sunday, August 21. We welcome this child and ask 

God to bless her and her family. 

http://www.nccw.org/


ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

 AND FAITH FORMATION 

OUR LADY of the LAKE (week 7) 
 

*Weekly Envelope Goal     $3,890.00 

Actual Weekly Offertory     $3,155.00 

Difference          (- $735.00) 
 

Envelope YTD Goal:  $27,230.00 

Actual YTD Total:      $ 29,778.80 

Difference:            +$ 2,548.80 

Give Your “First Fruits” 
 Back to God! 

To Parish ……..5-8% 

To Diocese …..…1% 

To Charities…..1-4% 

 Would you prayerfully consider treating All 
Saints / Our Lady of the Lake as one of 

your children in your will/estate planning?  

Call your Parish Office for details.  

  * Envelopes can be dropped off at either Parish  
The Parish’s expected increased income flow revolves around Christmas and Easter time.  

ALL SAINTS (week 7) 

*Weekly Envelope Goal     $14,600.00 

Actual Weekly Offertory     $14,418.45  

Difference           (- $181.55) 
 

Envelope YTD Goal:  $102,200.00 

Actual YTD Total:  $  96,218.42 

Difference:   (-$5,981.58) 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

Is the Holy Spirit calling you  
to join Mother Church? 

 

If you're curious about the Catholic faith or you've 
thought about becoming a Catholic, our  

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) program is 
just for you. Adults from any or no religious background 

at all are welcome to participate in our program of 
instruction designed especially for the needs and 

lifestyles of busy people. The program focuses on four 
essential areas: What the Church teaches (and why we 
believe it’s the fullness of the Truth); How the Church 

teaches; The Bible; and Spirituality.  
First class will meet on Thursday, Sept. 15 at 5:30pm. 

Please RSVP to: Michelle Wolff, 920-361-5252 or 
mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org 

Religious Education Volunteer Opportunities 
 

YOU are very important to our program! The success of 

our religious education program depends on dedicated 

individuals willing to share their time, talents and faith 

with our children, who are the future church. We 

encourage parishioners, as well as parents of children in 

our program to help out in some way. We are currently 

looking for teachers for 3rd and 5th grade. 
 

If you are interested in volunteering please contact 

Michelle Wolff, D.R.E.  

mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org or 920-361-5252. 

Youth Religious Education and Confirmation 
Programs for All Saints and Our Lady of the Lake  

Please register by September 1st 
 

• K-5th grade meets Wednesdays from 3:30pm-5:00pm 
 

• 6th-7th (middle school) meets Wednesdays from 
6:00pm-7:30pm 

 

• 8th-9th grade (Confirmation) meets the 2nd Sunday 
of the month from 8:30am-noon. Confirmands attend 
Mass together as a class at 10am.  

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE IN START DATE:  
Our 1st Confirmation class will be Sunday, Sep. 18 

from 8:30am - noon 
 

Sign up online at: allsaintsberlin.org OR contact Michelle 

Wolff, DRE: 920-361-5252 or mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org 

Are you interested in deepening your spiritual life? 

Consider becoming a Secular Franciscan. This is a 

religious order established by St. Francis of Assisi for 

lay men and women whether single or married. There 

used to be a Secular Franciscan Fraternity in Berlin. It 

would be great if we could start a Secular Franciscan 

Fraternity at All Saints Church. Interested?  

Call Mary Hess at 608-477-0889 for more information. 

The Gift of Catholic Education 
 

A huge thank you to members of our parish for 

answering the call of providing a Catholic 

Education to a student who may not be able to 

afford it. Tuition for one student this year is 

$2,700. Unfortunately, there are a few families who are 

unable to pay that amount, but whose children desire 

and deserve to be a part of our ASCS family. These 

families are hard-working, parish-supporting families 

with a limited income. 
 

Currently we are looking for sponsors for 7 more 

children for the 2022-2023 school year. If you are 

moved to help sponsor any of these students, any 

amount of sponsorship, large or small, would be most 

appreciated. As an example, a contribution of $450 from 

6 people would cover one student’s tuition. Or a 

contribution of $225 from 12 people would do the same.  
 

Could you help sponsor a student for the 2022-2023 

school year? Donations may be made directly to the 

school office, the parish office, or dropped in the 

collection basket in an envelope labeled “Little Saints 

Tuition Fund”. Thank you for prayerfully considering this, 

and thank you for helping to build Christ’s Church in a 

very challenging world. 

mailto:mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org







